MINUTES OF WESTGATE-ON-SEA STEERING COMMITTEE GROUP

MEETING OF 29TH AUGUST 2017
AT OFFICE 7 WESTGATE TOWN HALL AT 7PM




Present:  Cllr Hannah Scott Chair, Cllr Joanna Cornford Vice Chair, Ray Taylor,
                    Helen Johnson, Pauline O Connor, Ken Gregory, Emma Dawson, Katie   
                    & Max Tillings

Apologies:  Cllr Martyn Pennington, David Morrish, Peter Sexton, Rosalind  
                        Morton, Helen Page



____________________________________________________________________________________________


Summary of Actions



ACTION: Pauline O Connor to contact the Town Clerk to ask if we can carry funds  
                   Over or if the Westgate Town Council would be able to fund the over 
                   Spend.
ACTION: David Morrish to send Pauline O Connor Phase 1 Grant Application 
                   Documents.
ACTION: Cllr Hannah Scott to Contact Neval Hudson from Birchington Parish 
                   Council with reference to their inclusion of an Independent Village.
ACTION: David Morrish to define what consultancy service we will be asking 
                   Angela to Provide for inclusion in the Phase 3 Application.
ACTION: Cllr Hannah Scott to send Draft Papers out to everyone.

ACTION:  David Morrish to send Cllr Hannah Scott a Summary of the 
                    Questionnaire.
ACTION: Rosiland Morton to summarise Statistics for the Doctors Surgery in   
                   Westgate.
ACTION: Katie to look into existing community Villages elsewhere in the country 
                   For examples.
ACTION: Cllr Joanna Cornford to ask both Sally Whitworth & Claire Wheeler for 
                   A detailed Conservation map of Westgate.


Minutes of Previous Meeting: Tuesday 8th August agreed as a true record.
1.Matters arising from previous minutes: 

Further to steering group members having been allocated a section of the NP
Cllr Joanna Cornford compiled a draft History of Westgate. Cllr Joanna Cornford to contact CAAG with reference to a conservation map of the area. Pauline O Connor to compile parish statistics for the type of housing needed with a senses over 10 years of how those needs have changed and to summarise these in to a spreedsheet for reference.
Helen Johnson Suggested that the Ordnance survey data used has licences due to copy write, and that TDC would have already protected certain green spaces within the plan.
Hannah Scott mentions the Green wedge, from dent lion rd., how the policy separated villages and what was to be included within the master plan.


2.Actions taken:

Peter Sexton has compiled information from other Neighbourhood plans that are relevant to Westgate.
Cllr Joanna Cornford has compiled a draft introduction of the History of Westgate.


3.Overall Plan for the Next 3 Months:

It was discussed that a Community Centre within the new development would be a key focus for the elderly and young. Raising the standards of care in the community.
Pauline O Connor suggested incorporating both flats and houses together, and including schools within the community centre complex.
Ray Taylor said that he currently works within an independent living scheme in the community that works successfully and mentioned Hornby Hobbies Café for an example of employing special needs staff. 
Cllr Hannah Scott suggested that Housing with independent green space like a village with a warden would be beneficial, this would include a recreation room were activities for the elderly and young could be carried out.
Cllr Joanna Cornford suggested looking into intensive care with pet therapy.
Emma Dawson said that self-independent people were happy within their life.
Emma Dawson KCC suggested looking at some of Wimpy Developments with incorporated parking. Ray Taylor felt that St Augustine’s development in Westgate was a good example of mixed-use properties. And Helen Johnson suggested looking at the stategical housing plan assessment for statistics in to the type of people within the area and satistics of the older population in the area.
KCC Emma Dawson and Ken Gregory have actioned that in 6 Months time we shall have a traffic monitoring system installed on Westgate Bay Avenue that will be paid for out of the community fund, Max Tillings explained about the traffic monitoring system that Wingham Parish Council are currently using that Monitors both Traffic and records speeding.
It was suggested that a convenience Shop should be placed within the new development in a central location. 
4.Survey Results:

Cllr Hannah Scott circulates results from the Questionnaire.
Conclusions from the results of the questionnaire, found that people felt most strongly about the need for Affordable homes, Family Homes and Homes for the Elderly e.g.1- 2 Bedroomed flats for independent living. 
Helen Johnson suggested that the draft infrastructure delivery plan would cover the whole district and that the plans included a School within the development plan but no Doctors surgeries have been mentioned.
Ken Gregory from KCC suggested that a health centre would be easier to run as opposed to a doctors surgery as it would be a private entity, although everyone agreed that the current surgery runs very well at present and neither KCC or the NHS want to lose this facility.
It was suggested that this issue should be bought to the start of the plan & it was important to get the plans in as soon as possible.
Pauline O Connor suggested that green spaces must be added within and around the development.

5.13th September meeting with Margate and Garlinge:

The Meeting is due to be held at Westbrook bowls club at 6 pm to discuss the garlinge section of the 1000 houses as Westgate know what they want for these plans, Pauline O Connor suggested that Belmont want us to help in the Plans under our umbrella, as to the Design of Garlinge having slightly different needs.


6.Planning Application at Manston Rd/Nash Rd:

These plans have now been Granted permission. There will be a roundabout on Manston built behind St Gregory’s school, this new road will access the New Development site.
It was mentioned that Sally Benge from TDC was in charge of the strategic road network plan.
Ray Taylor suggested Station road in Westgate could be made in to 1 way traffic as a project suggestion.
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